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Editor:  Michelle Smedley GENERAL MEETING  
Friday , May 13, 2016  

Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Lapidary Shop Location  
PLEASE BRING A CHAIR TO THE MEETING! 

2186 McCulloch Blvd #B  
Lake Havasu City, Az. 86403  
Meeting Begins @ 7:00 p.m. 

Visiting @ 6:30 p.m.   
 

BOARD MEETING 
Friday, May 13th  
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CLUB INFORMATION  

The Purpose of this Society shall be to: 
A.     Increase our appreciation of the beauty and value of 
the land in which we live. 
B.     Foster good fellowship among its members. 
C.     Host an annual Gem and Mineral Show for the 
community. 
D.  Foster awareness of the earth sciences by: 
      1.  Increasing knowledge pertaining to minerals, gems, 
 and rocks. 
      2.  Disseminating knowledge of collecting and 
 classification of minerals, fossils and rock 
 through collection and classification. 
     3.  Improving the practical knowledge of cutting, 
 grinding and polishing materials to use in the 
 design and creation of jewelry and other useful 
 objects. 
E.     Provide educational scholarships in the scientific 
fields.  
F.     0ÒÏÃÕÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÅ ÔÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙȢ 
 
The Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society meets the 
second Friday of each month from September through 
May at Mt. Olive Parish Center, 2170 Havasupai Blvd., 
Lake Havasu City, AZ. The membership typically votes to 
eliminate the June, July, and August meetings. 
 
Fiscal Year: February 1 ɀ January 31. 
 
Name badges are required for all members. 
One time or replacement badge cost - $8.00 
Single membership cost - $16.00 
Family sponsored Junior membership cost - $8.00 
Family membership cost - $16.00 for the first member 
and $8.00 for each member thereafter with a maximum 
of $25.00. 
 
Annual Membership dues are payable on January 1 
and shall be delinquent after the February meeting. 
Please remit payment to: 
 
Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society 
Attn: Membership Chairperson  
P.O. Box 990 
Lake Havasu City, AZ 86405-0990  
 

The Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society is a member 
of The Rocky Mountain Federat ion of Mineralogical 
Societies (RMFMS) and associated with the American 
Federation of Mineralogical Societies (AFMS).  
 

OFFICERS and DIRECTORS 

Hank Smedley  President      
 
Linda Harley   Vice President 
 
Kathie Bryson   Secretary 
                             
Jerry Harley   Treasurer                   
 
Ed Darnell                                Sgt.at Arms 
 
Patrick Bell    First Year Director 
 
Gayle Gilpin    Second Year Director 
 
Carol Jose   Third Year Director 
 
Susan Stievo   Past President 
 

 

 

 

COMMITTEES  
    Chairman                    BOD Rep 

Club Promotion        Open                      Gayle Gilpin 

 

Communications     Michelle Smedley    Secretary  

        Bruce Wilhelm        Kathie Bryson   

     

Education       Open                       Patrick Bell 

 

Facilities       Open          Ed Darnell 

 

Field Trips        Open                       Open 

 

Finance        Open          Jerry Harley 

 

Fund Raisers       Open           

 

Gem Show       Barry Bandaruk    

 

Greeters       Edith Walden          Gayle Gilpin 

 

Hospitality        Helen Reyes          Ed Darnell 

                                  Kathy Padilla 

 

Property       Open          Carol Jose 

 

 Rocky Tales is published monthly. The submission 
deadline is the 3rd Friday of the month by email to: 

aredtigress@gmail.com 
Rocky Tales Team:  Michelle Smedley and 

Linda Harley 
WebSite:   Moderator: Bruce Wilhelm 

http://www.lakehavasugms.org/ 
Facebook Page:  

https://www.facebook.com/lhcgems/?fref=ts 

mailto:awiederrick@yahoo.com
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Happy Birthday  

-- Presidentõs Messageñ 

 
Hello everyone, April is now behind us and the migration has begun.  This time of year usually serves me 

ŀ ŘƛǎƘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŦƭƛŎǘŜŘ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎΦ  LΩƳ ǎŀŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ L ƪƴƻǿ LΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ŦŀƭƭΦ  ²ŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǎome great outings this year and April provided another one.  For those of you who 

ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ YŜŜƴŀƴ /ŀƳǇ, it was another great one.  There had been some 

discussion in the club regarding whether the club should continue to maintain its claim on the mine.  The 

discussion usually regarded the likely hood of how much good fluorite was on the site and how much 

overlay would have to be removed to get at it.  One way or another we needed to get out to the claim 

and do some improvements to meet our obligŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǇŜǊ .[aΩǎ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀΦ  Barry Bandaruk organized a 

combination work party/field trip for April 13th.   Howard led sixteen of us out to the site that morning.  It 

turns out the short road would not have been passable, so we made our way to the claim the long way 

around.  Along the way we stopped at a couple of sites and picked up some interesting material.   

Once we arrived at the claim, we strung new fence and attached warning signs in dangerous areas.  After 

the work was done we started lookƛƴƎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΦ  tŀǘǊƛŎƪ .Ŝƭƭ ŀǘǘǊŀŎǘŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ 

found a nice vein of fluorite.  The only issue was it was covered with about 1-2 feet of overlay.  That 

proved no match to the picks, sledge hammers and chisels that were put to use.  Soon we began to see 

some nice green with purple material.  A good amount was removed.  I think that answered the question 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀƛƳΦ  LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻΣ ōǳǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜǊ ƻŦ ŦƭǳƻǊƛǘŜΦ 

On to other things.  We have completed the requirements to establish our new corporation.  I'm just 

waiting on the newspaper to send me an affidavit showing that our articles of incorporation were 

published in the paper as required by the Arizona Corporation Commission.  I will send in the affidavit 

once received.  On May 2, I will be meeting with the CPA who will help us submit our application for 

501C3 status with the IRS.  I intend to have that completed and obtain an EIN number during that week 

so that we may open a checking and savings account for our new charitable organization.  I will also 

obtain the lease for our new building, get it signed and pay the deposits.  We will be holding our next 

Board and General Meeting at the new building.  The only catch is you will have to bring your own chair.  

So let me ask that if you are able to make the next meeting, please come.  We are going to talk about the 

improvements we will make to the space and scheduling.   

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Happy Anniversary  

 

Curt & Kathy Clark  

Nancy Nichols  

Jon & Kristal Norman  

 

Manfred Frisch  

Ella Palmquist  

Louise Ridenour  

Ken Sobchuk  

Chris Sutherland  

Barry Bandaruk  

Patrick Bell  

Peggy Claeys  

Michael Erland  
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
LAKE HAVASU GEM & MINERAL SOCIETY 

April 8, 2016 
Mt Olive Parish Center 
2170 Havasupai Blvd 

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403 
 
Members present:  34 
Guests present:  3 
 
Club President Hank Smedley called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm. 
 
Flag Salute:  Sergeant-at-Arms, Ed Darnell led the club in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ aƛƴǳǘŜǎΥ  ¢ƘŜ ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŜǊŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Rocky 
Tales newsletter.  Hank asked if there were any corrections/changes needed to the minutes.   Gayle Gilpin stated 
that the minutes incorrectly noted that the scholarship checks would be sent to the high school in May, and the 
minutes should say that they will be sent to the colleges in May.  
 
 The minutes of the March 2016 meeting are hereby amended to read the scholarship checks will be sent to the 
colleges in May.   The minutes will be accepted with this change. 
 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ  ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΣ WŜǊǊȅ IŀǊƭŜȅ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊϥǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ aŀǊŎƘ омΣ нлмсΦ¢ƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
will be filed for review. 
    

 Membership Report & Guests:   
 2nd Year Director, Gayle Gilpin stated that the club accepted 5 new members last month. They are: 
 Ron Lee ς Lake Havasu City 
 Jeff & Cheryl Billings ς Lake Havasu City 
 Art Hubler & Karen Johnson ς Skanee, MI 

 The new members along with Kathy Oswald (a recent new member) received their packets and were 
 welcomed by all. 

 3 guests attended our meeting today.  Ed Darnell presented 'welcome' rocks to the guests. 
 We currently have 135 members. 

 
 Recent field trips: 
 The Chemehuevi Cultural Center ς March 15th - For members that were not able to attend, Hank talked about 

the highlights of the field trip and how much it was enjoyed by all. 
 Burro Creek Camping trip ς March 17th ς March 20th ς 'Good Time and Great Rocks!' was the way Hank summed 

up of the outing.  Everyone who came returned with many beautiful 'Burro Creek' rocks (agate, pastelite, Apache 
Tears, and others).  Hank shared the woes of his Jeep troubles while in the Burro Creek Wilderness, and his tire 
troubles, x2, while transporting is sick Jeep back home on a flatbed trailer.  Fortunately, all repairs have since 
been made and he and Michelle are anxious to return to the Burro Creek Wilderness again. 
 

 Lapidary Shop Program: 
 Articles of Incorporation ς Hank informed the members that the Articles are complete and have been reviewed 

by the attorney, and will be going in the mail tomorrow.  As soon as the Articles come back we can send in our 
application for our 501(c)3 (Non-profit) tax status. 
 Facility  ς Hank informed the members that we were unable to obtain the building discussed at our last 
general meeting but instead we are working on a lease agreement for a larger building also on McCulloch Blvd.   
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(minutes  continued) 
 He stated that the floor-plan diagram is displayed on the table at the back of the room.  Hank talked about 

our need for the a multi-use space and the alterations that will need to be made.  This will give us a large 
meeting room, a Kitchenette, Lapidary Shop, Silversmithing area, restrooms, office, and a retail area for 
displays, consignment, and our resource center.  In this facility, and with this floor-plan design,  we will be 
able to rent out the meeting room frequently to bring in additional revenue. 
 

 Volunteers Needed ς Patrick Bell, 1st yr Director (Education) told members that we need volunteers to help 
out in the shop in order to make the shop a success.   He stated that Sign-up Sheets are posted (in front of 
room).  If you are willing to sign up today, we can start on a preliminary schedule.  Today, we are looking 
for individuals to sign up for the following areas: 

 Lapidary Instructors 
 Youth Program Instructors 
 Shop Monitors 
 Consignment staff 
 Entry staff 
 Cleanup staff 

 Please sign up for the area where you have the ability to help out.  There isn't a lot of skill required 
for most positions.  We may go with 4 hr shifts when we begin scheduling. 
 

 Member feed-back needed ς Members were asked to consider the following items as we begin to 
formulate our plans/schedules, etc: 

 What hours of operation should we consider? 
 What length of time should a class be? 
 What is a fair exchange of volunteer hours for lab time? 

 
 Member Suggestions/Comments -  

 Consider 2 classes a day 4 hrs each 
 Store may need to be open several days a week 
 The public may want different hours.  We may need a suggestion box 
 Maybe we should we offer a free 'demo' class 
 Maybe we could invite school classes to come for a visit 
 Maybe we could have some T-shirts made up to advertise the new lapidary shop 
 We also need to be careful not to over-schedule at first 
 We will need to do some advertising.  Patrick stated that we can place fliers at the 
BLM office and Ed stated that we can place fliers at the RV Parks. 
 

 Break -  A break was taken so that members could sign up for the area(s) they want to help out in.   
   

 Old Business: 
 Keenan Camp Mining Claim ς Past President, Barry Bandaruk stated that the problems with the paperwork 

have been resolved and the club needs to complete some annual maintenance.  He asked for 5 or 6 people 
to volunteer to help out on Wednesday the 13th.  Everyone should meet in the Lowes parking lot at 8:00 
am.  Bring lunch, water, walkie talkies and your 4-wheel drive vehicle.  Barry will shop for the necessary 
supplies.  Hank suggested that we might consider putting up 'Danger' signs at each shaft and adit while 
there. 
 

 New Business: 
 Gem Show Chair ς Hank announced that past president, Barry Bandaruk has agreed to chair the Gem Show 

this year and that we all want to thank him (and Sheila) for doing this.  This announcement brought 
applause from the members. 
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(minutes  continued) 
 Gem Show (2nd weekend in Nov) - Barry talked about the successful shows the club has had in 
the past and reminded members that it takes many  volunteers have a successful show.  He stated that 
the setup and take-down requires the most work.  Barry also stated that we need to have many 
displays so if you have something you want to display bring it in.  He stated we also need to display 
items we've made with the rocks/minerals we have found.  Hank reminded the members that the Gem 
Show is our main revenue generator for the club so we need to do everything we can to make it a real 
crowd-pleaser.  We will have more discussion about the gem show in future meetings. 
 

 Announcements:  
 Don't forget the 'Rock & Egg' breakfast (4th Monday of each month) on Monday the 25th at the 

Golden Corral. 
 Field Trip ς Bonita Campground (near Flagstaff)  May 18th -22nd  

 Trip includes visits to Gray Mtn, Joseph City & Holbrook areas.  Contact Barry for more 

information. 

 

 Drawings : 
 5 Door prizes were awarded (rocks) 
 50/50 tickets-  $120 was collected.  Winners were Howard Wicks, $25 & Sheila Bandaruk, $35.  

 

 Mineral of the Month: 
Clear Quartz Crystals, from Feather River, Plumas County, CA are on display and available for purchase.  

50% of the proceeds goes to the club. 

 

 Adjournment ς The business meeting adjourned at 8:27 pm. 
 

Submitted by Kathie Bryson, Secretary 

 
 

                         

Below:  Front of the building which will hold our new 

Lapidary Shop and meeting room 

Right:  Inside the front room, to become the equipment 

room, workshop room & retail space 
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There are hounds, you know, who hunt the fox.  

We are the hounds who hunt  the rock.  

Rocks in the car; rocks in the shed;  

Some even say we have rocks in the head!  

 

We love to hunt them in river and on hill . 

To cut one in two is always a thrill ! 

Although you may travel far from your home  

You'll find nothing so grand as a good aga te stone!  

God hid them in his mysterious ways , 

That they may be found in our time and day . 

So we might dig and hunt and hike  

Each one is different, no two are alike  

 

To be out there in your walking shoes  

Is always the cure for the worst of the blues . 

So come with us, have a good look around  

And you may become an avid rockhound! 

 

Author Paul Gra upner 
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Things are heating up in Lake Havasu, and it's not just the weather!  Plans are proceeding for 

our club's Lapidary Shop with the build out happening over the summer.  Help will be needed, 

if you're in town please message President Hank Smedley, hank20005@yahoo.com. 

When the shop is ready to open, we will need all club members to participate.  There are lots 

of options, no matter your skills there is a volunteer spot for you!  Please look over the list 

below, once you've chosen an area, contact Director Patrick Bell, flynntheoutsider@yahoo.com 

with your choice.  

 Lapidary Instructors 

 Youth Program Instructors 

 Shop Monitors 

 Consignment staff 

 Entry staff 

 Cleanup staff 

 Is there an area that's missing?  Let us know and we'll include it. 

  

 
 

 
   Board Members at the April 2016 General Meeting 
 

mailto:hank20005@yahoo.com
mailto:flynntheoutsider@yahoo.com
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  Keenan Camp Mine Field Trip 

 
Field Trips are important to any Rock club, and we're proud to offer one almost every weekend January 

through April.   Our last local field trip of the year was to the club's claim at Keenan Camp. 

 

Mining claims, like ours, come with yearly responsibilities of improvements and maintenance.  This was 

the club's yearly trip to improve the claim.  After putting in fencing and signs, Director Patrick Bell 

sighted something intriguing.  See the story in the pictures below.  All photos by Club member Megan 

Habelitz. 

 

Our last Spring field trip will be a camping trip to the Flagstaff mountain area, May 18th - 22nd.  Watch 

your email inbox for further information. 

 

   
 

  
       Fence posts!! 

 

 
Left:  
Exploring 
an old 
excavation 
 
 
Right:   
Quite the 
turn out for 
a work 
party! 
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      Fencing going up, club members hard at work  Director Pat Bell found something! 

   
  Helping to dig (pic below)   Flourite with purple druzy 

   

 

 

Left:  

Sledgehammers, 

picks and chisels 

are useful 

 

Right:  Happy 

Rockhound! 


